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Editorial

Half a century of Sheetlines!

Welcome to the 50th edition of Sheetlines. While Sheetlines may have changed a lot
since 1980, what has not changed is its reliance on contributions from members. Again we are
grateful for contributions and would encourage all of you to consider submitting articles. They
can be long or short, complex and detailed or simple observations and thoughts. We would also
like to encourage you to send us any questions that you may have. There is every chance that
someone out of the 400 members will know the answer. Whether your interest is professional
or, like me, as an enthusiastic amateur, send us your opinions, thoughts and observations on the
OS and their maps, ancient and modern.

All items can be sent to either of us. You can use any format that suits you, whether it be
hand-written, typed or, if you have access to a PC with Word 6 or 7 (or something that can be
converted to Word 6 or 7), you can send us your contributions on floppy disk (which we will
return) or by email. Our addresses are on the back cover. The deadline for articles for Sheetlines
51 is 11 March 1998.

If you have any views about the format, layout or content of Sheetlines then please
contact either Jim or I.  This is your journal for your society so we would be interested to hear
your views.

Included in this edition is an article on dating the One-inch Old Series maps by Richard
Oliver, an appeal for help on 1:25,000 Provisional maps from Roger Hellyer and the first ever
(or at least the first that I have seen) official list of forthcoming maps from OS.
We hope you find this edition of Sheetlines interesting, informative and enjoyable, and here’s to
the next 50.

Jon Risby

Marginalia

The increase in your subscription

The subscription increases beginning in 1998 announced in Sheetlines 48 were proposed
by the committee and passed by the membership of the Charles Close Society at the 1997
Annual General Meeting (not quite unanimously, since one member voted against and one other
abstained).

As Membership Secretary I would therefore ask that each member checks carefully what
his new subscription is before writing his cheque. In the vast majority of cases (i.e. individual
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